

MVHS Swim Team Board Meeting 6/13/2019

5:59PM Meeting called to order. Present are Michelle Anderson, Bailee Anderson, John LeClaire, Tyler Maryon, Thomas Sheridan, Noah Bersonti, Tara Motyer, Jennifer Blood, Haley Osborne, Dawn Osborne and Beckie Scherr

Treasurer's report gives ending balance in Booster funds to be \$2487.31, with \$2028.50 in checking and \$458.81 in savings.

Discussion of expenses from last year and items that may or may not re-occur. Request was made for accounting report from ASB account to help determine what team fees will be this year. Noah will request from MVHS and provide to Michelle.

Discussion of team gear/suit vendors. Possible contract from BSN Sports would require team to wear Speedo brand clothing though the vendor will price match from other potential vendors. Also discussed using Swim & Run shop to supply suits and allow Tara M. to set up team store. Important to get store set up shortly to ensure gear arrives prior to first meet.

Discussion of fundraiser ideas. In depth discussion of Vertical Raise fundraising benefits and problems, Noah to look into further. Discussion of selling Linder Farms tickets. Also included discussion of where money goes when collected, who (school, team or booster) pays for what items, etc.

Noah discusses team goals, creating a good environment with strong team unity a priority. Looking at more team building activities as a possibility. Tentative date for team building week of 8/12-8/23

Practice to begin August 12, from 5:30-8. Varsity to arrive 5PM to do dry land, leave pool at 7PM. JV to arrive 6:30PM for dryland, leave pool at 8PM. Discussion of morning practice first 2 weeks, time TBD.

Discuss team welcome letter and what information to include. Noah will handle main team contacts. Contact form on website to be directed to his email.

Discussion of possibility of using last year swim caps or re-ordering from local vendor.

Discussion of team t-shirt by team captains present. Captains to get with Noah to decide if current idea will be used or if more basic idea would be cheaper, more reasonable approach. Discussion of parent T-shirt. Tara to create design based on board choice to be approved.

Discussion of parent meeting. Date set for July 16th at 6PM. Location to be determined, Noah to see if school is available for use. Meeting to be used to meet coach, set new information/procedures for team, pay team fees, fittings for team suits and get physical/SWOL information out. Beckie to contact trainers to get information to provide on SWOL and physicals.

Discussion on team social ideas. Currently set for 6PM July 12 at Renaissance Park with team BBQ. Team captains to finalize plans and provide to Noah/Boosters to get information to team. Discussion on how to pay for food, etc for event.

Discussion on possibility of JV team captains.

Discussion on website updates. Has been updated to show new season info. Will be adding booster minutes, meeting info as well as team events.

Next meeting set for July 8 at 6PM at Michelle Anderson's house.

Meeting adjourned 7:37PM